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Visiting the Institute of Tropical Medicine - Sharing Views 

   On Monday, May 8th, 21 students from the global health group visited the Institute of Tropical Medi-

cine at Nagasaki University and shared their views with Professor Hashitzume. At first they listened to 

him speak about global warming and the influences it has on our health. They paid attention intently to 

his experiences and took abundant memos of data. It was a shock to know that global warming influ-

ences our health. At last, the students asked Professor Hashitzume many questions, but there were so 

many answers they had to make a long line to get an answer. Finally finishing over an hour late, the stu-

dents said, “our theme is too broad”, “we want to refer to his advice”.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Visiting the Faculty of Global Humanities - Idea Exchange 

   On Monday, May 8th, eight students form the peace division and six students form the water division 

visited the Nagasaki University Faculty of Global Humanities and Social Sciences to do an idea exchange 

with Dr. Morikawa. At first Dr. Morikawa explained how to study and understand international relations 

in South East Asia. He gave us a chance to think about the definition of ‘peace’. After that he answered 

questions from students and gave advice. “Probably the cause of struggle is due to poverty” was one an-

swer he provided. “Choose one case in the past and gather a position or interest. We can find factors 

about poverty”. The students had some impressions like “I learned something that I had never known 

before about how to research properly”, “I checked that it wasn’t a misdirection of our ideas”, and “I 

want to deepen our research further”.   

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 


